
      HOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

   Earl Dodson, President

   418-5024
Robert Vescera, Vice-President

274-4903
      Al Mueller, Secretary

   729-0079
   JoAnn, Treasurer

   274-0514
   George Lee, Director

   602/430-6577  
   Dean Morrison, Director

   274-0239

   Shirley Lacy, Director

274-0362
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   THE OAKS OFFICE

   Open Monday – Friday,
   9:30 am until 5:30 pm

   Closed Saturday & Sunday

   209/274-6056
   209/274-6058 fax
   TOCA@volcano.net
    theoakscommunityassociation.org

   Terri Bailey, 

   Park Administrator

   ParkAdmr.TOCA@volcano.net
209/351-0565

   Morgan Smetyukh,
   Administrative Assistant

   Tami Prefling, Bookkeeper

   Bkkr.TOCA@volcano.net
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    EMERGENCY CONTACTS

  (for pipe leaks and similar           problems on grounds)

   Mon-Fri, 9:30 am to 5:30 pm,

   call Terri Bailey 
   After hours or weekends,

Dean Morrison
   MEDICAL EMERGENCIES, 
call 911

 NIGHT SECURITY

 On-Duty Night Watchman
hours vary
209/781-5377
Bill Six Heating & Cooling
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223-3088 - 772-3353





Bill Six is offering a 5% discount to all residents of The Oaks!*
Community Garage Sale
By: Morgan Smetyukh
On March 10th and 11th from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM the social committee at The Oaks is hosting a community garage sale. The purpose is to raise funds for the children’s Easter party on March 31st. It will be open to the public to buy and/or sell. All residents are welcome to set up your garage sale on your own property or rent a space in the clubhouse for only $5.00. You are welcome to keep the proceeds from your own garage sale; donations are appreciated for the fundraiser. If you plan to participate, please call Patsy @ 274-4871 or Toni @ 274-4873 so they can highlight your property on the map they will be handing out.
In the clubhouse, get your 8”x10” portrait taken for only $5. Buy some delicious snacks: hot dogs, tamales, fruit punch, and baked goods. The kids can enjoy the bounce house at no cost thanks to Patsy Johnson! Make sure to stop by and join in on the fun!*
Water-Wise Gardening

By: Morgan Smetyukh

There are a lot of tricks you can use to keep your yard looking great and reduce your water bill at the same time. The first step to saving water is figuring out where you use it the most. If you have a large lawn that you find yourself watering endlessly in order to keep it looking nice, you may want to consider cutting down on the size of the lawn or replacing it altogether with an alternative ground cover. 

Choosing and using drought-tolerant plants is another key part of creating a water-saving landscape. Plants with large, thin leaves tend to need more water than those with smaller or thicker leaves. Fuzzy, gray or silvery, or finely cut leaves often indicate that a plant is drought-tolerant. Low growing plants also tend to use less water as well as aromatic herbs, like rosemary, lavender, and thyme.

Using the right soil will also make a difference. A loose soil that’s rich in organic matter will provide ideal conditions for root growth so plants will be able to send more roots out in search of water. Using mulch is also important. You may choose to use inorganic mulch such as gravel or black plastic, or an organic one like compost, wood chips, or shredded leaves.  Both kinds will keep the soil cool and protect it from sun and wind, minimizing water usage.

The last step to water-wise landscaping is knowing when and how much to water your plants. A sprinkler is the least efficient way to irrigate. They can lose as much as 50% of the water they release to evaporation and runoff. If you must use a sprinkler, try to limit your watering to early mornings, when it’s not hot or windy. For garden areas, a drip irrigation system is really the way to go. It delivers water right to the soil. Before watering, check the soil in the root zone. Dig a small hole about 6 inches deep and feel the soil. If it’s dry, it’s time to water.*
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